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EVENT DEALER PLATE S.B. 878: 

 SUMMARY OF INTRODUCED BILL 

 IN COMMITTEE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Senate Bill 878 (as introduced 5-22-24) 

Sponsor:  Senator John Cherry 

Committee:  Regulatory Affairs 

 

Date Completed:  6-4-24 

 

CONTENT 

 

The bill would amend the Michigan Vehicle Code to allow a new car dealer to operate 

a vehicle on a public street in connection with a golf tournament, charity event, or 

public civic event if the vehicle displayed a special plate. 

 

Under the Code, a dealer owning a vehicle otherwise required to be registered under the Code 

may operate the vehicle on a street or highway without registering the vehicle if the vehicle 

displays one special plate issued to the owner by the Secretary of State (SOS). "Dealer" 

includes an employee, servant, or agent of the dealer. 

 

In addition, under the bill, a vehicle owned by a new vehicle dealer otherwise required to be 

registered under the Code could operate or move on a street or highway in connection with a 

golf tournament, charity event, or public civic event if the vehicle displayed one special plate 

approved by the SOS.  

 

The SOS also could issue additional special plates to use for similar purposes. 

 

MCL 257.244 Legislative Analyst:  Nathan Leaman 

 

FISCAL IMPACT 

 

The bill would have no fiscal impact on State or local government.  

 

 Fiscal Analyst:  Joe Carrasco, Jr. 
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